

Leasingham St. Andrew's School

Council Minutes

| Date of Meeting | Monday 6 th February 2017 |
|---|--|
| Present | Y1 Lili Ledua / Angus Watson Y2 Emily Adams / Max Corrigan Y3 Hannah Scott-Summers / Grace Clark Y4 Isobelle Gibson / Louisa Gough Y5 Amelie Halsall / Andrius Juskevicius Y6 Abigail Crawford / Jack Goodin Mrs Bentley (School Council Co-Ordinator) Mr Hodgson (Headteacher) |
| 1. Election of Chairperson | Jack Goodin was nominated to be chair person for the meeting. |
| 2. Register, introduction and welcome. | Chair person called register and welcomed Councillors to the meeting. |
| 3. Welcome to Headteacher | Chair person welcomed Headteacher. There were no visitors to the meeting. |
| 4. Minutes of the last meeting | Louisa read the minutes of the last meeting. Jack Goodin proposed that we accept the minutes as a true record of our meeting. Amelie Halsall seconded. Everyone voted in favour of accepting the minutes as a true record of our meeting. |
| 5. Matters Arising | Health and Safety: Councillors to watch during playtimes and feedback at the next meeting whether they have noticed any difference. Cloakrooms: Amelie, Andrius, Angus, Grace, Hannah, Lili, Louisa, Isobelle, Max and Emily volunteered to create some posters to go in cloakrooms to remind children to keep them tidy. |
| 6. NSPCC Fundraising | We are planning to do some fundraising for the NSPCC in June. The councillors agreed that each class should do a different activity The councillors are going to go away and ask their class for two ideas for fundraising and we will decide at the next meeting. |

| | |
|--|---|
| <p>7. <i>Playtimes</i></p> | <p>Mr Hodgson discussed with the school council that, at times, playtimes can be a problem with children getting hurt. He asked the school council if they had any ideas of ways to solve this and keep everyone safe:</p> <p>Louisa suggested an area just for tig so people would stay safe.</p> <p>Angus said that it was too rough sometimes.</p> <p>Amelie suggested sectioning the area for tig.</p> <p>Andrius suggested that we could have a running area and a chill out area.</p> <p>Mr Hodgson said that he would discuss it with the teachers to see what their ideas were.</p> |
| <p>8. <i>Friendship Bench</i></p> | <p>The school councillors were asked for any feedback from the friendship bench and how it is being used:</p> <p>Amelie said that she had seen it being used.</p> <p>Andrius suggested that we could perhaps do a presentation to raise the awareness of it at an assembly.</p> <p>Isobelle and Louisa suggested that we could have friendship buddies: people who look out for children on the friendship bench. We could have two people from each class to be a buddy.</p> |
| <p>9. <i>Any other Business</i></p> | <p>Suggestions put forward by Councillors:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Talent Show |
| <p>10. <i>Date of next Meeting</i></p> | <p>Monday 27th March 2017</p> |